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 27 March 2019
OBPR ID: 24849

Mr Jason Lange
Executive Director
Office of Best Practice Regulation
Department of the Prime Minister and Cabinet
1 National Circuit
BARTON   ACT   2600

Dear Mr Lange
GOVERNMENT RESPONSE TO ROYAL COMMISSION – REGULATION IMPACT STATEMENT REQUIREMENTS FOR FINAL DECISIONS
On 1 February 2019, the Royal Commission into Misconduct in the Banking, Superannuation and Financial Services provided its Final Report to Government. On 4 February 2019, the Government released the Final Report and its response.  The Government has committed to acting on all 76 recommendations of the Final Report.
I am writing to set out how the Regulation Impact Statement (RIS) requirements will be satisfied in relation to the final decision points for the measures that are part of the Government response.  Implementation of the Government response is expected to take place over a number of years; however, in my view it is appropriate to address the RIS requirements for the package of measures at this point in time, in the earliest stage of implementation. 
Certification of the Royal Commission Interim and Final Reports 
During the course of the Royal Commission, Commissioner Hayne held seven rounds of public hearings (68 days in total), heard from 134 witnesses and received over 10,100 public submissions. In addition, the Office of the Royal Commission received many thousands of telephone calls and emails. 
In my view, the Royal Commission’s Interim and Final Reports have undertaken a process and analysis equivalent to a RIS and have adequately addressed all seven RIS questions for the matters covered by their recommendations. I am satisfied the process meets best practice consistent with the Australian Government Guide to Regulation. 
As you may be aware, the Government’s response covers matters beyond what was outlined in the Royal Commission’s Interim and Final Reports. I have provided further analysis of these matters, including anticipated regulatory impacts, at Attachment A. Similarly, I certify that these additional analyses, when combined with the Royal Commission reports, adequately address all seven RIS questions for the matters in the Government’s response.



Certification of independent reviews has previously been undertaken in respect of a number of matters that are part of the Government’s response. These include matters related to: 
superannuation: a certification letter signed by Ms Vicki Wilkinson is at Attachment B; 
ASIC’s enforcement powers: a  certification letter signed by Ms Diane Brown is at Attachment C; and
remediation and redress: a certification letter signed by Mr John Lonsdale is at Attachment D. 
Regulatory costings, for all measures that give rise to regulatory costs under the Regulatory Burden Measurement Framework, are being agreed with the OBPR.

Yours sincerely




Paul Verschuer
Deputy Secretary
Markets Group
Treasury
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